General Secretariat
International Network for Engineering Education and Research (iNEER)
International Conference on Engineering Education (ICEE)

December 27, 2000

Professor Justo Nieto Nieto

Rector de la Universidad Politecnica de Valencia (UPV)
Camino de Vera, s/n

46022 Valencia

SPAIN

Dear Professor Nieto:

Thank you for your letter of December 20, 1999 concerning hosting ICEE-2003 at UPV
on July 21-25, 2003 under your leadership and assisted by Profs. Luis Manuel Sanchez
Ruiz, Enrique Ballester, and Ana Gimeno.

As you may have heard from Profs. Ruiz and Gimeno, at the International Steering
Committee meeting in Porsgrunn, Norway this past October, they presented your letter
as a part of the proposal for ICEE-2003. Following discussion, the Committee
unanimously approved the proposal, thereby designating UPV as the host institution and
Valencia as the conference city for ICEE-2003.

Following ICEE guidelines, in the near future, | shall be forwarding a draft agreement
concerning the convening of ICEE-2003. This document shall be signed by an
administrative official authorized to represent UPV, and the chair of the INEER Board,
currently Dr. Vaclav Roubicek, Rector, VSB — Technical University of Ostrava, Ostrava,
Czech Republic.

On behalf of the International Network for Engineering Education and Research (iNEER)
and the International Steering Committee of the International Conference on Engineering
Education (ICEE-ISC), | congratulate you and Profs. Ruiz, Balester and Gimeno,
representing UPV, on being selected as the hosts of ICEE-2002.

| know the international engineering education community is looking forward to coming
to Valencia, Spain, for ICEE-2003.



Season’s Greetings from INEER and ICEE-ISC!

Sincerely,

Win Aung, Ph.D., Dr.h.c., P.E.
Secretary General
INEER/ICEE-ISC

(703) 292-5341
http://www.ineer.org|

cc: Prof. Luis Manuel Sanchez Ruiz
Prof. Enrique Balester
Prof. Ana Gimeno
Dr. V. Roubicek, INEER/ICEE-ISC
ICEE-ISC
iINEER Board
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